DOCKETED

Docket 03-SPPE-02
Number:

Project Title: Kings River Conservation District Peaking Plant - City of Fresno - 97 MW
Natural Gas-Fired Peaking Power Plant

TN #: 203576

Document Transfer of Owernship for the Malaga Power Plant
Title:

Description: N/A
Filer: Ella Foley Gannon
Organization: Morgan, Lewis & Bockius, LLP
Submitter Role: Applicant Representative

Submission 1/30/2015 12:14:23 PM
Date:

Docketed Date: 1/30/2015


file:///C:/Users/svc_SP_Admin/AppData/Local/Temp/b8bbd474-2093-4283-9b50-6263514420ab

Ella Foley Gannon Scott Blaising

MORGAN, LEWIS & Bockius, LLP BRAUN BLAISING MCLAUGHLIN & SMITH
Direct Phone: +1.415.393.2572 Direct Phone: +1.916.682.9702

Direct Fax:  +1.415.262.9251 Direct Fax: +1.916.563.8855
ella.gannon@morganlewis.com blaising@braunlegal.com

Via Electronic Mail

January 30, 2015

Robert Ogelsby

Executive Director

California Energy Commission
1516 9th Street

Sacramento, CA 95814

Re: Transfer of Ownership for the Malaga Power Plant
(Kings River Conservation District Peaker Plant), Dockets 03-SPPE-02, 03-SPPE-2C

Dear Mr. Ogelsby:

Kings River Conservation District has entered into a contract to sell the Malaga Power Plant (previously
known as the Kings River Conservation District Peaker Plant) to Malaga Power, LLC (“Malaga
Power”), which is owned by one or more private equity funds sponsored by The Carlyle Group,

L.P. Upon completion of the sale, Malaga Power will assume responsibility for all aspects of the
facility’s operation, including compliance with the Conditions of Exemption adopted by the
Commission as Appendix B to the Commission’s “Small Power Plant Exemption Decision” approved
on May 4, 2004 in Docket No. 03-SPPE-02. Malaga Power understands the Conditions of Exemption
and, as of the closing date, agrees to comply with these conditions.

It is our understanding that, since the Malaga Power Plant was approved by the Commission pursuant to
its Small Power Plant Exemptions process, the transfer of ownership provisions in California Code of
Regulations, Title 20, Section 1769(b) do not apply. Nevertheless, we respectfully request that the
Commission issue a letter acknowledging that, as of the closing date, the Conditions of Exemption will
apply to Malaga Power, as the new owner. We will provide prompt notice to the Commission of the
closing date.

Please contact us if there are any other questions or clarification needed in regard to this request.

Sincerely yours,

gy J— S

Ella Foley Gannon Scott Blaising _ : .
Attorney for Malaga Power, LLC Attorney for Kings River Conservation District

cc: Docket 03-SPPE-02, Docket 03-SPEE-2C
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